Capital District Transportation Authority 

Performance Oversight Committee

Meeting Minutes – March 23, 2016 at 12:00 pm at 110 Watervliet Avenue
In Attendance

Tom Owens (Chair), Dave Stackrow, Art Young, Joe Spairana, Corey Bixby, Carm Basile (CEO), Christopher Desany (CSL), Mike Collins, Fred Gilliam, Amanda Avery, Lance Zarcone, Stacy Sansky, Rick Vines, Sarah Matrose, Jaime Watson, Phil Parella, Jonathan Scherzer, Mark Wos, Kathy Colbert
Meeting Purpose:  Regular meeting of the Performance Oversight Committee

It was noted that a quorum was present. The minutes from the February 17, 2016 meeting were reviewed and approved.
Consent Agenda Items
Contract Award for Parking System Upgrade
In 2001, CDTA implemented a system to control and collect fees for the Rensselaer Rail Station parking garage and surface lots. This system was competitively procured. The system software and hardware are in need of an upgrade to support PCI complance and future expansion plans. This is a sole source award, pricing was found to be fair and reasonable, and the company is a WBE. Supporting documentation is on file

The Committee recommends a contract be awarded to Access Technology Integration of Wynantskill, NY for parking system upgrades in an amount of $58,900.
Audit Committee Items

Updated Audit Plan
Sarah Matrose provided the updated three-year audit plan. The plan was developed after the completion of the annual risk assessment process and contains a combination of identified risk areas, mandated audits, and materially significant processes. Mr. Spairana asked about the audit process, and Mr. Owens asked about timing in particular. The audit plan was approved by the Committee.

Investment Committee Items
The Investment Committee met earlier in the day and the report will be sent out later in the week. Mr. Owens discussed that there was little movement, and what he was seeing at the federal level with regard to rate increases. The Committee accepted the Hugh Johnson report.
Administrative Discussion Items
Monthly Management (financial) Report
Mike Collins gave the monthly management report. Mortgage tax receipts were under budget for February but is exceeding budget for the year. Wages were slightly over budget for the month, and miscellaneous expenses were over budget due to an accrual issue. Utlities were under budget for the month and year. YTD revenue is down 1.5% and YTD expenses are down 2%. We are in a satisfactory cash flow position.
Monthly Non-Financial (performance) Report
Chris Desany gave the monthly non-financial (performance) report. Overall, measurements this month were positive. Total ridership was up 6% for the month. There were 2 PMI’s not on time, and missed trips were at 47 this month. MDBSI was at 18,072. There 14 preventable and 35 non-preventable accidents, and 96% of customer complaints were closed within 10 days. 
For The Good of the Order
Congratulations goes out to Mr. Young on the promotion of his son-in-law.
Executive Session
Rick Vines gave the monthly security update. No action was taken. 

